
15 February 2021 

Request for Official Information responded to under the Local Government and Official 

Information and Meetings Act 1987 (LGOIMA)- reference: 7951352 (OIR: 2021-169) 

I refer to your information request we received on 29 January 2021 for the following: 

Would like the last 3 years' worth of reports for the maintenance of the Waimea Lagoon. 

Council response regarding your request 

Maintenance at the Waimea Domain / Waimeha Lagoons comprise of stormwater clearance 
works, routine mowing and vegetation maintenance by volunteer groups and contractors. 

Stormwater Drain Clearance and Maintenance 
• Council clears out the celery weed along the Queens road side every January to stop

flooding upstream

Mowing Maintenance 
• The mowing of the reserve is undertaken on a cyclical nature by our internal operations

team. Mowing is scheduled for every three weeks, but that is always dependent on
weather conditions.

• The mowing crew have worked through the recent prolonged wet summer, which has
led to higher grass growth, and can now get back to their usual schedule.

Vegetation Maintenance 
• During the last three years Council has continued its close collaboration and support

of the Waimeha Lagoon Restoration Group in protecting and restoring the wetland

ecosystem. During that time the group has planted approximately 1,000 ecologically

sourced native trees and shrubs supplied by Council. The group has also held

regular working bees to maintain planted areas, supported by Council's two

Environmental Restoration Officers. Group members have also maintained a

predator control network of bait stations and traps targeting possums, rats and

stoats.

• In December 2020 the wetland was surveyed by Council's Programme Manager

Biodiversity, who noted successful restoration of the wetland buffer, but infestations

of invasive weed species. Nga Uruora Conservation Contracting was engaged to






